
North Tamerton Parish Council

Minutes for the Ordinary Meeting

Monday 15th January 2018
All meetings are open to the press and public unless the Council decides otherwise

1.
Public question time (15 minutes allowed for this)

Applicants for Co-Option had been invited to attend the meeting prior to discussion and voting taking place.
1a.
To receive County Councillor’s report on Matters Arising

Cllr Chopak had attended the Bude Area Network meeting and reported that Highways had been given a budget over four years between eleven parishes. Parish Councils are encouraged to look at rural schemes to combat problems such as speeding, parking etc and put ideas in a letter to CCllr Chopak before the end of March.
A and B roads will have 6-monthly checks instead of annually which should help with the pothole situation.  For these and more rural roads, the pothole reporting scheme will go live online from 1st April.

The closing date for comments on the Boundary Review is 4th February.  The online map has recently been updated.
Confirmation that Stratton Hospital is not closing.  There is a consultation to see if any Hospitals can be upgraded to Urgent Care Centres and at the moment it appears that only Penzance is capable of this.  Stratton and Launceston have both applied for this status.

Cllr Chopak was informed of damage to road edges in the village and will report this.

2.
The Opening, Councillors present

The Meeting was opened by the Chair, Cllr Beesley at 1930 with 5 Councillors present; Cllrs Willetts,  Bluett, Snowden, Risdon and Gerry. CCllr Chopak. Kate Denton – Clerk.
3.
Apologies for absence with reasons

None
4.
Declarations of interest & dispensations

None
5.
To receive and approve the Minutes of:

Ordinary Meeting Monday 18th December 2017
It was resolved that the Minutes be confirmed as an accurate record 
Proposed: Cllr Snowden
Seconded: Cllr Bluett


unan 

17/071

6. 
To receive Clerk’s report on Matters Arising: 
None
7.
Planning

Any late applications received will be discussed under this section

7a.
Applications
None

7b.
Decisions

None

8.
Portfolio Reports:


Chapel – Nothing to report
BAN –  It was felt that the meeting had not adequately explained the Urgent Care Centre issue. 
Parish Hall – Parish Hall – AGM in January, new Hall Committee at the next meeting to continue to move things forward.
10.
Correspondence

CALC Newsletter

11. 
Accounts 

11.a  
Balances 31st December 2017

Current Account


£23,056.99
Reserve Account


£  5,001.75 tbc       

Community Benefit


£22,090.26 (included in Current A/c total) tbc

11b. 
To Approve Accounts for Payment including:

Clerk


Wages, mileage



Chq

£   138.83

Irene Sutton

Website



Chq

£     29.90

Cornwall ALC

Training



Chq

£     78.00

To Note Income 

Lightsource

Community Benefit


AC

£10000.00

It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment and to move CB monies to deposit account.
Proposed: Cllr Beesley
Seconded: Cllr Risdon


unan

17/072
12.
Agenda Items 
1. The purchase of the car park and strip of land behind Parish Hall was discussed. The Clerk will check on the situation with insurance and also the level of work that will be done prior to purchase to make the car park fit for purpose.  If Cornwall Council will only patch holes, the Parish Council will request a costing for completely resurfacing. CCllr Chopak will obtain confirmation as to the classification of the land.
It was resolved that the car park will be purchased subject to satisfactory results from the queries above.

Proposed: Cllr Snowden
Seconded: Cllr Beesley

unan

17/073

It was resolved to purchase the strip of land behind the Parish Hall so that it can be tidied, fenced and made safe.  Input will be requested from Parishioners when deciding its purpose.
Proposed: Cllr Beesley
Seconded: Cllr Snowden

unan

17/074
2. There had been no new applications for Community Benefit funds although it is hoped to apply for a grant to provide grass cutting and gardening machinery with a secure shed.  This would be used to keep the village tidy.  
There is a lot of work to be done to improve the Parish Hall and the Parish Council would like an idea of the funding required to help with this.

CCllr Chopak explained the procedure for obtaining a Public Works Loan – this is a two stage process and CB monies cannot be used as security.  It was agreed that increasing the precept to cover payments was not an option.
With regard to the Parish Hall, as the building does not belong to the Parish Council, the Parish Hall Committee would have to apply for a loan.

3. Road safety was discussed and it was agreed that Cllrs Beesley and Snowden will carry out a survey in the village in order to put together a list.  This will be developed at the meeting in February and a letter sent to CCllr Chopak with a view to bidding for monies from the Highways budget.
4. Three candidates had expressed an interest in being Co-opted to the Parish Council and after discussion of all three applications, it was resolved to Co-Opt Mrs Suzanne Harper.  The Clerk will arrange for the necessary paperwork to be completed.

Proposed: Cllr Beesley
Seconded: Cllr Snowden

unan

17/075 
13.
Items for February Agenda
Highways budget bid 

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 19th February 2018 at 1930
The meeting closed at 2130
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